
Council of the Isles of Scilly 
Planning Application  

 

Ref: P/23/042/HH 

Information Classification: PUBLIC 

  

Consultation: Cornwall Archaeological Advice Request 
Consultee:   

 

Date:  11th September 2023 

Ref:   P/23/042/HH 

Site:   St Eia, Hugh Street, Hugh Town, St Mary's. 

Proposal:  Proposed alterations and extension including new conservatory and garage, renovation 
of existing rear porch, alterations to existing layout, re-wiring, removal of existing coal 
store, greenhouse and part boundary wall. (Listed Building). 

You are being consulted on this application as archaeological input is required to inform the decision.  
Please complete the response form below and return to planning@scilly.gov.uk as soon as possible 
and no later than 2nd October 2023 or by post to the Planning Department, Town Hall, The Parade, 
Hugh Town, St Mary’s, Isles of Scilly TR21 0LW. 

I look forward to receiving your comments in due course.  

Link to application: https://scilly.gov.uk/planning-application/planning-application-p23042hh  

 

Comments: Cornwall Archaeological Unit 

 
Comments here 
Thank you for consulting us on this application on this Grade II Listed Building (NHL 1328825). We 
have consulted the Cornwall & Isles of Scilly Historic Environment Record and the submitted 
documents including the Heritage Statement (Ridgeway 15/08/2023) and, in this instance, we 
consider it unlikely that the proposed alterations will disturb significant fabric or diminish the building’s 
historic significance. In addition, the creation of the garage will require negligible ground disturbance 
in an area of low archaeological potential. 
We therefore advise that no archaeological or historic building recording is required, and that no 
archaeological condition is sought. 
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